
LAKE of the OZARKS WOODCARVERS CLUB 

Monthly Newsletter May 2024 

Editor – John Heather 

Editor’s Email  jahgonefishin@gmail.com 

Club Web Page: http://www.lakeozarkswoodcarvers.org 

Club Email: lakeozarkswoodcarvers@gmail.com 

Club Address: P. O. Box 1372, Camdenton, MO 65020 
 

OFFICERS BOARD 

Doug Bibles President 573-286-1049 Bud Murray 

John Heather Vice President 913-558-2023 Tom Lease 

Lyle Mankey Secretary 573-745-1351 Vic Eckmann 

Judy McKinley Treasurer 417-531-1832 Carol Murray 

John Heather Seminar Chairman 913-558-2023 Rick Hartwig 

Loren Woodard Public Relations 573-480-2003 Steve Hofstetter 

Roma France Web Site 573-434-2401 Janice Riner 
 

Important Dates 

• April 24 25 26 – Caricature Carving Seminar by Gary Falin at Community of Christ Church 

• April 24 – Dinner at Lead Mine General Store at 6:00 

• April 27 – Dogwood Festival carving 9:00 to 4:00 at the Camdenton Middle School 

• May 11 – Carving at Montauk State Park.  John Heather is coordinating 

• May 18 – Spring Picnic at Ha Ha Tonka State Park, Post Office Shelter 9:00 to whenever 

• May 20 – Pre-meeting class at 4:00 by Fran Marsh doing crosses at Community Christian Church 

• May 20 – Club meeting at Community Christian Church at 7:00 
 

President’s Statement 
Greetings woodcarvers!  Hard to believe we are already into May!  Summer is getting close!  Don’t forget about 
our spring picnic at Ha Ha Tonka State Park (post office pavilion)!  Always a good time, good food, and bring 
something to carve!  The date is May 18th.  We usually start at 9:00 am with lunch at 12:00 pm!  Bring your own 
table service, chair, and something to drink plus your side dish or dessert!  Look forward to seeing you there! 
 

Doug 
 

Picture Directory 
The picture directory is finished.  There is still one copy to be picked up.  If you have picked up your copy, be sure 
to pay Judy $13.00.  If you didn’t order a hard copy and have decided you would like one, Smart Printing Center at 
4595 Osage Beach Pkwy. has the file and will make a copy for you for $13.00. 
 

Membership Renewal  
It’s that time of year again, time to renew your membership in the club.  After April, if you haven’t renewed, you 
will no longer receive the newsletter.  Attached to the end of this newsletter is the renewal form.  Please fill it out 
and bring it and your $20 dues to the next meeting.   
 

Meeting Notes 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00.  There were no guests and no new members and 24 members were in 
attendance. 
 

TREASURERS REPORT: The beginning balance was $6,660.04.  Income $2,079.75.  Expenses 
$2007.67.  March 29 ending balance $6,732.12 
 

Snacks were provided by John Heather and Rick and Bonnie Carlson. 
 

DOOR PRIZE was a gouge provided by Bud Murray and won by Steve Hofstettler. 
 

50-50 DRAWING ½ of $36.00 was won by Rick Carlson. 
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PROJECT:  Several pieces were turned in.  Please turn in your finished pieces to John Heather so he can check 
them off his list.  Needs to be done by the June meeting. 
 

DOGWOOD FESTIVAL:  It will not be open for carving on Friday night.  We will carve on Saturday, April 27th  
from 9-4 in the Middle School Cafeteria. 
 

MONTAUK STATE PARK:  We will carve on May 11th all day. Call John Heather if you need a ride, leave around 6 
a.m.  The park will provide lunch. 
 

GOURD FESTIVAL:  June 29-30 at Cowan Center in Lebanon.  They are providing a booth for us, and we will pro-
vide one for them at our show.  June 29, 8-5:30 , June 30, 10-3. 
 

OZARK EMPIRE FAIR:  The Club provides 3 memorial awards each year. This year it will be Pam Kasiske, advanced: 
Bob Sidwell, beginner: Wally Norman.  The fair is July 25-August 3.  We may carve any of those days.  If you wish 
to carve, sign up so you will have a parking pass and entry ticket. 
 

AUCTION: The auction will be our June meeting.  Bring anything you have too many of, or don't use any more. 
 

SHOW:  Applications will be available at the May meeting.  Tables are $10. 
 

PICNIC:  May 18, 9:30 - ? at Ha Ha Tonka State Park, Post Office Shelter.  It was voted to have fried chicken. 
 

MONTHLY DINNER:  April 24 at 6:00 at the Lead Mine Country Store.  It may be cash only.  The address is 176 SR 
YY, Tunas, Mo. 
 

CLASSES: The meeting for April 18 is postponed until April 25 due to a maintenance problem at the church. 
 

STORY: Jerry Robbins told one of his good stories. 
 

Show & Tell 
 

Adjourn 7:47 
 

Door Prize Providers 2024 
 May Fran Marsh 
 June  Devonna Kopp 
 

Refreshment Providers 2024   
May Loren Woodard, Terry Wells Renee Barr 
June Stu Van Sickle, Loren Woodard, and Dave Young  
July Pam Karl, Dale Bland, and Barry Gentile 
 

Open Carving 
There is an open carving on Tuesdays 9:00 to 11:30 at the Senior Center in Osage Beach and Wednesdays 8:15 to 
11:15 at the Peggy Summer Library on Jefferson Street, in Lebanon, MO.  The Laurie group is carving at the Senior 
Center on O Road on Wednesdays from 12:00 to 3:00.  The Camdenton group is carving at the Senior Center on 
Thursdays from 9:00 to 11:30.   
 

Club Meetings 
Club meetings are the third Monday of the month at 7:00 PM at the Community Christian Church 1064 N 
Business 5, Camdenton.  The church is located on North Business Route 5 near Casey’s. 
 

Raffle Project 
It was decided that we will make Christmas ornaments for the project this year.  John Heather will do display 
cases for them.  The blanks were handed out at the March meeting.  All blanks are now handed out.  Please finish 
your ornament, including painting and attaching the screw eye for hanging.  Our first event this year is the gourd 
show in Lebanon on June 29th.  We will need to have the first set of ornaments ready for that event.   
 

Library Committee 
Janice Riner has volunteered to be the new librarian. The library is a great resource.  Check it out.  Members who 
have checked out materials from the library are asked to return items after a 2-month period.  Items can be re-
newed.  
 

Jocularity  

• People who wonder whether the glass is half empty or half full are missing the point…The glass is refillable. 



 

• They say every piece of chocolate eaten shortens your life by two minutes.  I've done the math.  Seems I died 
in 1537. 

• Most people don't think I'm as old as I am until they hear me stand up. 

• I don't always go the extra mile, but when I do it's because I've missed my exit. 

• I used to eat a lot of natural foods until I learned that most people die of natural causes. 

• How important does a person have to be before they are considered assassinated instead of just murdered?  

• Why do you have to "put your two cents in"... but it's only a "penny for your thoughts"? Where's that extra 
penny going? 

• Once you're in heaven, do you get stuck wearing the clothes you were buried in for eternity? 

• What disease did cured ham actually have? 
 

Pre-meeting Classes 
The next class, in May 2024, will be a class taught by Fran Marsh doing crosses.  The class will start at 4:00 PM. 
 

Seminars 
Our seminars are open to all woodcarvers.  Unless otherwise stated, they will be held at the Community of Christ 
Church, 42 Sunset Dr, Camdenton (behind Hulett Chevrolet).  If you have seminar information that you want to 
share or need more information about the upcoming seminars, please contact John Heather at 913-558-2023.  All 
members are welcome to stop by during seminars to check them out and buy blanks.   

Date Class Cost Location 

April 24 25 26 Gary Falin Caricatures Class $160 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

May 20 21 22 Debbe Edwards Realistic Animal Class $170 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

June 26 27 28 John Engler Sign and Painting Class $195 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

July 16 17 Warren Rauscher Chip Carving Class $120 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

August 19 20 21 22 23 Debbe Edwards Buffalo Carving and 
Painting Class 

$220 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

September 16 17 18 Roger Stegall Caricatures Class $185 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

October 30 31 
November 1 

John Engler Relief Carving Class $195 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

November 11 12 13 14 Fred & Elaine Stenman Relief Carving Class $160 plus blank Community of Christ Church 

December TBD Loren Woodard Santa Class $105 plus blank Loren Woodard Studio 

December TBD Doug Bibles Painting Class $105 Community of Christ Church 

 

 

Editor’s Note 
If you have something you would like included in the newsletter, please get it to me as soon as you can.  You can 
email it to me at jahgonefishin@gmail.com.  Any comments or suggestions are welcome.  I can be reached at 913 
558 2023.  
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LAKE OF THE OZARKS WOODCARVERS CLUB 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM 
Please fill in all information legibly.   

 
NAME___________________________________________________ YEAR ___________ 

NEWSLETTER DELIVERY METHOD?      MAIL_____ or E-MAIL______  (E-MAIL IS PREFERED) 

ADDRESS ________________________________________________________________ 

CITY _________________________________ STATE ______________ ZIP ____________ 

HOME PHONE ______________________ CELL PHONE ___________________________ 

E-MAIL __________________________________________________________________ 

MEMBERSHIP ($20.00) _____________ CASH _____________ CHECK ________________ 

DATE ______________ 

MAIL WITH YOUR PAYMENT TO: LAKE OF THE OZARKS WOODCARVERS, P.O. BOX 1372, CAMDENTON, MO. 65020 

 


